VICTORIA C.P. SCHOOL
[image: image1.jpg]VICTORIA





ADMISSIONS POLICY 
Signed by Chair of Governors:
…………………………

INTRODUCTION
The governing body at Victoria C P School adopts the procedures laid down by the Wrexham Authority Admissions Department.  The school does not have any say as to which child attends the school.  

More information regarding admission at any age to our school can be obtained from the Wrexham Authority or their website.  The website address is www.wrexham.gov.uk .

All applications to attend Victoria C P School must be done through the online admissions form on the Wrexham Authority website.  

The standard numbers for admissions in each year group is currently 60.  This has been agreed by the authority based on the floor space of the school.

We are an inclusive school that welcomes children from all backgrounds and abilities.  

PLEASE NOTE THAT CHILDREN WHO ATTEND VICTORIA C P SCHOOL IN OUR LITTLE TREASURES EARLY ENTITLEMENT GROUP DO NOT HAVE AN AUTOMATIC RIGHT TO A PLACE AT VICTORIA.  THE SAME APPLIES IF A CHILD ATTENDS VICTORIA IN THE NURSERY DEPARTMENT.  AS NURSERY EDUCATION IS NOT STATUTORY THERE IS NO AUTOMATIC RIGHT FOR THE CHILD TO REMAIN AT VICTORIA SCHOOL AND MOVE INTO RECEPTION.

TRANSFER OF PUPILS FROM ANOTHER SCHOOL

Again there is a set procedure in place laid down by the authority and consideration should be given by parents and carers to the procedure.

ADMISSIONS APPEALS
If a child does not get the school that their parents or carers have earmarked on their forms then they have the right to appeal.

Again please refer to the Admissions Section on the Wrexham Authority website for up to date information.

Each year the authority could change their school admission arrangements and all schools will be notified of the changes in a Guide to Education Services.
Rather than detail too much in this policy we advise interested parties to refer to the authority website for current information.  
